WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of DECEMBER 2009 Meeting of Board of Directors

As approved by Board of Directors on January 25, 2010

DATE: 

December 28, 2009

TIME: 

5:30 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members:  Alison Champeaux, Mary Dragich, Chris Edwardson, David Helf, Heather Murphy, and Theresa Koenig.  Also present: General Manager Sharon Murphy.  Board member Mark Friederichs was not present.

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION

President David Helf called the meeting to order at 5:40 PM.  Chris was appointed timekeeper. Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were noted. 

REVIEW

Minutes – The Board approved (MSC, Alison, Chris, Heather and Mary abstained) as amended at this meeting the Minutes of the November 22, 2009, meeting of the Board of Directors. 


Management Report – The Board approved by consensus access to the wiki site for Cooperative Board Leadership Development consultant Nina Johnson.   Sharon advised that a trial run of the cab coupon benefit began on December 23, 2009, and that there have been no written responses received to date regarding the change in the Member IOU Policy scheduled to take effect on January 1, 2010.


Membership Report - With respect to the December Membership Report, the Board approved:

· (MSU, Chris, Theresa) 44 new Members, 

· (MSU, Alison, Heather) one equity transfer requests, and 

·  (MSU, Heather, Alison) one Matching Fund request in the amount of $80.00.

Financial Report – The Board reviewed the November Income Statement.  Sharon advised that December sales growth through the 27th is 10% ahead of sales for the same period in December 2008.

Compliance Reports – Barring objections, the Board accepted the following Compliance Reports:

· Policy C1 Unity of Control (David/Sharon)

· Policy C2 Delegation of General Manager (David/Sharon)

· Policy C3 General Manager Job Contribution (David/Sharon)

· Policy C4 Monitoring Schedule (David/Sharon)

· Policy D10 Board Recruiting/Orientation Committee (Theresa)

Review of Heather’s Compliance Report on Policy D17 Closed Meetings will be carried over to the Board’s January agenda.

COMMITTEES


David gave a verbal report on the General Manager Evaluation Committee/GMEC meeting conducted earlier today.  Recommendations and reports from the GMEC will be posted in a GMEC folder on the wiki site. 

The Notes from the December 21, 2009, meeting of the Ad Hoc Policy Committee were distributed at this meeting. David advised that a “clean” draft of Board policy revisions will be presented for consideration and approval prior to the January Board meeting with the goal of completing the update of all Board policies by March 2010.

No Board action was requested at this time by either committee.

NEW BUSINESS

David will submit the Board Report for the spring issue of the Gazette and Mary will write the Membership Matters column.  Both articles are due by January 31, 2010.

PROPOSAL



David will draft a policy proposal for the Board’s consideration clarifying terms of and establishing a process for succession of Board officers.

STUDY

              David facilitated a discussion of the articles in Pages 16-31 of A Discussion Course on Cooperatives with special attention to Brent Fairbairn’s article “Cooperative Heritage:  Where We’ve Come From.”  David asked directors to review Pages 34-48 of A Discussion Course on Cooperatives prior to the January Board meeting.

               Theresa facilitated a discussion of the proposal to establish an Ad Hoc Committee to plan study sessions for the whole Board around the general idea of “Studying the outside world, changes toward a sustainable future and the role our Co-op will play in that future.”  Recommendations from this committee will be posted in a STUDY folder on the Board’s wiki site.  The first meeting of this Ad Hoc Committee, co-chaired by Heather and Chris, will be from 5 – 6:30 PM on Monday, January 11, 2010, in the conference room.

Following an evaluation on process and attention to all agenda items, the Board approved  

(MSU, Heather, Alison) adjourning this meeting at 7:40 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Murphy, General Manager


